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Board Meeting

Wednesday 8th April 2015

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                  Vice-Chairman

                      J Moore

                      A Donald

                      A Lowe 

                      R Cooke

                      L Gwyther

The regrettable resignation of J May was discussed, for all her help in the past, it was thought appropriate to give her a gift of appreciation. 

J Moore reported on what she had done since the last meeting:

· Emailed Longleys regarding getting the accounts prepared. Then sorted out the receipts, statements etc and delivered them to Longleys

Whilst at accountant was informed that the Accountant who prepares our accounts, would be retiring, and his place taken over by S Allan

· Received, and replied to email regarding queries about the accounts.

· Did Minutes and sent to Board

· Bought wine and gift and prepared a letter of thanks for N Timms and J May

· Emailed P Morris telling him that a share had come up for sale.

· Sent the side letter to the Bowls Club, with a cover letter.

· Telephoned Timothy Taylor asking them to alter the contact address to hers as did not receive letter until too late. Then the conversation progressed:

Jane Moore stated that the plans would have been discussed at our meeting but had no details to discuss, so could we have details - was told that the details were online.

She then asked if a door was to be put into the wall, and was told - there was not.

She then asked about the timings of building the wall, as the Bowls Club had concerns - was told they had no idea, and to ask Castle Rock

Asked where did they get the address from as would like to inform them of change of address - was told Castle Rock. 

Jane Moore stated that then they said that they will try to get a door in the wall, and would email her regarding it. About an hour later S Woodruffe phoned her stating that an idea was to put the door in the Tennis Club wire fencing, instead. He continued saying that the wall will be started as soon as the planning is passed, and the footings can go in now. They spoke for a while regarding the planning that was being sorted. Further information was then sent via emails (distributed at meeting).

Because of the emails, L Gwyther, our Bowls Club Board member was phoned and sent a copy of the plans that were relevant, he was asked if the Bowls club were now happy with the proposed wall, and was told yes.

· Sent a letter of reply regarding % of shares one member could hold will continue to be 5%, and that yes, shares can be bequeathed to anyone in a shareholders’ will. Also that the RSSC Shareholders are not told of the price paid to purchase a share, but the confidential forms have to be completed in full for the sale of shares to be completed. 

· Sent a letter of reply to how RSSC shareholders buy and sell shares

· A shareholder had purchased a share, the Board had already been advised by email, all the paper work was correct, a new Share had been produced, and our Chairman signed it. 

· Paid  for website hosting

· Collected completed accounts from Longley, which were read accepted and signed. Their invoice was accepted and a cheque written. The tax due this year will be £978.60. This was discussed and it was decided to ask Longleys, when returning the documents, if there was a way to reduce the tax and or invest some of the RSSC’s monies.

A letter had been received from the secretary of the Bowls Club (tabled at meeting) stating that they were putting in a planning application to continue to use the temporary buildings as a pavilion and toilet. 

This bought up a discussion on the rent that the Bowls Club do not pay. It was decided that the Bowls Club would be asked, in writing, to pay the rent, from now on. L Gwyther stated that he had previously asked the Bowls Club that if asked for, could he pay the rent, and was given permission. So the rent of £1.00 for the year, that was due January 2015, was duly paid on the night.

The bank statement was produced 

The date of the next Board meeting will be the 8th of July 2015, unless one is needed earlier.

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.00 pm.


